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Thank you to everyone for  

supporting this wonderful charity! 

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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Semester 2 Start 
On Tuesday, following the long weekend, students began their 

Semester 2 studies. For many students, especially the senior  

students, this will mean no change at all, while for our junior  

students some changes in timetable will have occurred. The  

reason this change occurs now is so that there is no ‘down time’ 

following completion of Semester 1 assessment and to even out 

the semesters as we do ‘Step Up’ at the end of the year which 

starts the next year’s Semester 1 studies. 

Student Reports 
Staff have been very busy compiling student reports for the end of the Semester, and they 

should all be in the proofreading phase by now. Year Level Coordinators and Home Group 

Teachers read through their respective year level reports and then make an overall comment 

which will be completed by the end of next week. Next Friday, all student reports come to me, 

and I will read all of them prior to their distribution in the first week of next term. 

MND Big Freeze 
On Tuesday, we conducted our “St. Arnaud Big Freeze” with a slide and ice bath on the front 

oval. We had several student and staff participants which was great to see. I would suggest  

going to our Facebook Page to see the whole event unfold. Thanks to the students who  

organised the event and those who put their hands up to participate – it was cold! 

Year 12 GAT 
On Thursday, all Year 12 students, and those studying a Year 12 subject undertook the GAT or 

General Achievement Test. This year is the first year that all Year 12 students are required to 

complete the GAT. The GAT has been spilt into two parts – the first, which all students must 

do is a Literacy and Numeracy test, and the second part is general knowledge which all VCE 

students are required to complete and assist in determining ATAR scores at the end of the year. 

Buildings Update 
The buildings are coming along with a great deal of ‘behind the scenes’ work being completed 

prior to our first big pour which is hopefully going to happen Tuesday or Wednesday next 
week. Like with many old buildings, they have uncovered some unexpected surprises,          
including the sewerage running in a different direction to what was on the audit which has   

created some extra work for our plumbers – but they have acted quickly to keep any disruption 
to the school, or the building program to an absolute minimum. Check out the photo’s on page 
9. 

Try a VET Day 
On Friday, our Year 9 students travelled to Charlton to undertake ‘Try a VET Day.’ ‘Try and 

VET Day’ gives students the opportunity to see and experience what the Charlton Trade   
Training Centre has to offer in terms of Vocational Education and Training subjects. This is 
particularly important for those students who are considering a Vocational Major pathway (the 

former VCAL). 

Principal’s Report 
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NAIDOC Week 
NIADOC Week (National Aborigines and Islanders Day Ob-

servance Committee) celebrations are held across Australia in the 

first week of July each year to celebrate and recognise the history, 

culture, and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

peoples. As this is during our school holidays, we will be  

celebrating NAIDOC week at school next week. 

End of Term 2 
Just a reminder to all families and students that this coming Friday (23rd June) is the last day of 
term, and all three St. Arnaud Schools have a 2:00pm finish time. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Friday, 23rd June – Last Day Term 2 – 2.00pm finish 
Monday, 10th July – First Day Term 3 
Monday, 24th July – Y-Lead Leadership Incursion 

Tuesday, 1st August – NCD Athletics 
 

 
 
Tony Hand 

Principal 

       

Rogan Hando & Izzy Hand 

School Council  

Recognition Awards 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 
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School Attendance Information 
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 DET Film Maker’s Visit 
On Wednesday 14th June, the school was lucky enough to be 
involved in a very exciting film-making project for the DET 
(Department of Education and Training). 
 
As part of the Teach Rural Program, SASC has been  
fortunate to have Rebekah Hibberd as a PST (Pre-Service 
Teacher), taking the Year 7 Humanities class and the Year 
9 English class. 
Aside from the usual experience of having a young and  
vibrant teacher in the room, the students also got to be a 
part of a movie! 
The film crew came up from Melbourne to film  
Miss. Hibberd in action. However, they did not want a regular class (although it 
would have been awesome if they did – Miss Hibberd was very well prepared!) 
They had a specific story-board and plan to follow. They were making a film, not 
filming a class. It was very interesting for the students to learn about real  
film-making from a real director. The crew filmed scenes with teachers using the 
whiteboard, students answering questions, group activities and class discussions. 
Movie magic is quite the experience from the inside! 
 
Here’s what some of the students said about the experience: 
Wayne said: “The parts where they filmed the class were kind of scary as I was 
very nervous. But I was also exited, as I can be very shy, so when the director 
said “action”, I just did what I would do normally in class.” 
Bella said: “I learned how much work goes into one little snippet that only goes 
for like 5 seconds in the actual video. A lot of effort goes into film making. It can 
take a lot of takes to get the perfect scene for a video which may not go for very 
long.” 
Declan said: “I learned that they had to take a lot of pictures then after they 
had a bazillion pictures, they would have a look through the pictures and choose 
the best picture. It was a good way of doing it and it was very effective because 
they captured the moment.” 
Maeve said: “It was scary when you had to act on the spot with no idea of what 
to say. They put a lot of us under a little bit pressure so they could film. It was 
fun to do no actual school work and just act around and be filmed for the movie.” 

 
The process in the Year 7 class took about an hour. 
All that to create a two-minute scene… 
The film crew then went to the staff room to film 
the teachers ‘acting naturally’ – but it was all still 
staged. The director told the staff what to eat, 
where to look and what to say.  
 

I think the staff just wanted to get on with eating! 
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SRC — Sausage Sizzle 
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This week in Year 12 Food Studies one student made Sticky 

Chicken, these were very spicy, twice cooked and glazed 

chicken wings. The second student made a side salad to go 

with the chicken, it was a Broccoli salad with snow peas and 

beans, with a tahini dressing. In our theory class we were 

looking at Unit 4 and how we assess the food information we 

get. Is it reliable or not? 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Yr. 12 Food Studies 
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 Hands On Learning 

 

On the 26th May, we cooked up Sausages & Onions for the 

workers who are doing our new school build. Mr. Burke was 

hard at while talking to a few of 

the construction workers. 

   
 

      Later that afternoon , we had Chad & JJ  

 dismantle some of the bench seats!  

 

We also had Max 

& Forbes jazz up 

the frames of the 

chairs by spray 

painting them. 

 

Thank you to Andrew Borg,  

manager of Land Care for his 

generous donation to go towards 

our Herb Garden here at the St. 

Arnaud Secondary College. We 

thank you so very much !! 
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Construction Work progress…... 
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Push-Up Challenge 
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Winter is fast approaching !!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Why not purchase one of our school beanies… 
 

 
 

School Beanies For Sale 
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St. Arnaud Secondary College's new music 
room is set up and ready to go! Instruments 

are on the racks, guitars are plugged into their 
amps and drums sets are ready to roll.   

 
Instrumental lessons are free at our college 

and places are filling up fast. Get your  
permission forms in quick to secure your place 

in 2023's music program! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Music 
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 School Doctor’s Clinic 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doctors In Schools Program  
 

 We are very lucky to have Dr. Mohammad Jawad and 

Practice Nurse Kylie Kirk with us every  Tuesday once again this 

year. This service is available free to students. 

 

Any students requiring appointments to see the GP can see Mrs. 

Chapman. 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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 Careers & Pathways 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Our school offers breakfast on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Students have 

toast, milk, fruit, and we also do special breakfasts, for example,     

pancakes. Come along! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At St. Arnaud Secondary College, 

we can organise Food Bank  

Hampers for families. If your family 

require assistance, please contact 

Rosanne Chapman, Student  

Wellbeing  Student Support  

Coordinator, at the College on 

54951 811.  

Inquiries are treated confidentially.  

 

We thank Foodbank Victoria for helping us to support our families. 

 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Free Goddess Tickets for Teens!!  
 

 Under 16s can now access free tickets to ACMI’s Melbourne 
Winter Masterpieces exhibition Goddess: Power, Glamour, 

Rebellion. ACMI has also announced a new program of  
Goddess events including after-dark series Goddess Nights, 

as well as new music and movie events.  
 

As well as announcing the exhibition will be free for Under-16s, 
ACMI has revealed a new suite of Goddess programming,  
including School Holiday Drop-in Workshops between  
26th June – 7th July, that will feature creative and crafty  

workshops to design characters inspired by kids’ favourite film 
and TV stars. 

ACMI has also added two more Goddess Nights live late-night 
events on 27th July and 28th September, in addition to the  

already successful 25th May event. 
 

https://creative.vic.gov.au/news/2023/free-tickets-for- 
under-16s-as-acmis-goddess-continues-its-reign 

 

Health & Wellbeing 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcreative.vic.gov.au%2Fnews%2F2023%2Ffree-tickets-for-under-16s-as-acmis-goddess-continues-its-reign&data=05%7C01%7CElisha.ODonnell%40education.vic.gov.au%7C946612fc6b79491f10c408db623edc35%7Cd9
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School Holiday Activities 
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School Holiday Activities 
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Expressions of Interest 
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Uniform Price List 2023 
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School Canteen Menu 
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2023 Calendar 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

June Fri 16th VET Try Day 

 Tues 20th Yr. 10-12 Wimmera Careers Expo — Longernong 

 Wed 21st MIPS 

 Fri 23rd SRC — Sausage Sizzle @ Lunch 

Last Day of Term 2 — 2.00pm finish 

July Mon 10th Term 3 Begins 

 Thurs 13th SSV XC 

August Tues 1st NCD Athletics 

 Wed 2nd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Fri 4th Maths Competition 

 Mon 7th  VSSS 4th Dance Rehearsal @ St. Arnaud Stadium 

 Mon 14th Science Week Starts 

 Tues-Wed 15th-16th Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education  

 Wed 16th Yr. 8’s NCTTC Try Day — Charlton 

 Thurs 17th NWZ Shoot 

 Thurs 24th VET NCTTC First Aid 

 Fri 25th Wear It Purple Day 

 Tues 29th Yr. 12 Biology—Ecolinc Excursion 

September Mon 4th State Shoot 

 Thurs 7th VSSS Dance Rehearsal — Melbourne 

 Fri 8th VSSS Dance Rehearsal—Melbourne 

 Sat  9th VSSS Dance Concert — Melbourne 

 Thurs 14th R U OK Day 

 Fri 15th Last Day of Term 3 

October Mon 2nd Term 4 Begins 


